SBVC ACADEMIC SENATE MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 3, 2001

Meeting held in LA-100, SBVC, at 3 p.m.

	ROLL CALL

Absent Senators are indicated by italics and indentation.

Paul Grutsis

Nicholas Zoumbos

* Walt Chatfield

* Marilyn Johnson

* James Robinson

Judy Tobin

Horace Alexander

Colleen Calderon

Diane Dusick

Paula Ferri-Milligan

Sherrie Guerrero

Susan Purkart

Bob Rippy

* Kathryn Weiss

Odette Salvaggio

Dawn Adler

* Spencer Watkins

Diana Avila

Cin Greyraven

* Mark Ikeda

* Denise Knight

* Ann Leal
Juliann Martin

* Robert Wilson

Ed Gomez

Diane Pfahler

Frank Dunn

Margaret Dodds-Schumacher

Laura Gomez-Guillen

* Linda Young

Ralph Dennington

Allen Moore

Norm Simpson

Judith Ashton

Edward Millican

Edward Szumski

John Coble

Riase Jakpor

Guests:

Haragewen Kinde

James E. Smith

Maria Elena Martinez

Bette Vest
	I. Call to Order by President Judith Ashton at 3:05  p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes (  Three previously tabled sets of minutes and the August 29 minutes were approved as submitted.  

III. President's Report (   Ashton distributed a written President's Report and gave a verbal précis of the major points.

IV. Guests:

Bookstore.  Gloriann Chavez demonstrated the new on-line textbook adoption procedures.  The procedures are being proposed as a “pilot” for the Spring semester.  Salvaggio noted that making the procedure mandatory for summer didn’t make sense, as both summer school and Fall semester books are ordered in the Spring semester.  Chavez and Dolores Lopez answered numerous questions about the process.

Mental Health Services.  Jan Green was unable to attend as scheduled; she will make a presentation at a future meeting.  Ashton suggested that the Student Services committee meet to look at this issue and that Senators forward their concerns and suggestions to that committee.  Rippy suggested that the Senate sponsor a meeting to bring as many experts together as possible.  Dodds-Schumaker pointed out that a Spring issue of FAACS focused on this topic.  

V.  Standing Committee Reports (
Executive Committee.  Greyraven stated the Executive Committee’s goal to work closely with Professional Development to address concerns such as the Mental Health Services.  

Elections.  Pfahler welcomed Calderon (Humanities), Chatfield (Business), and Knight (Science) as new Senators resulting from a special Fall election.

Faculty Survey.  Pfahler distributed a summary of results from the faculty regarding administration.  Ashton announced that the Chancellor was impressed with the scope of the survey and that it is having an impact on the development of evaluation instruments for the SBVC President.

Curriculum.  Guerrero explained that the committee is examining the placement of courses that currently overlap in Communications and Art.

SBCCD-CTA.  Salvaggio summarized recent developments.  Faculty will be receiving copies of the proposed contract language by e-mail.  One goal is to re-define workload in hours rather than in days, to increase scheduling choice and flexibility.  Another goal is to clearly define laboratory activity and to achieve increased parity between lab/lecture rates where appropriate.  Another goal is to calculate summer, and intersession pay at the same hourly rate as regular work.  Millican reminded the Senate that there is a Board of Trustees election in November.  CTA sponsored a public forum with the candidates last month, but CTA is not endorsing or opposing any of the candidates (two challengers, three incumbents) as all are well qualified.

District Assembly.  Salvaggio reminded the Senate that the District Assembly’s “Safety Committee” has only two members from SBVC currently.  The committee is reviewing existing Board Policy and identifying where new policy may be needed. Rippy explained that in the wake of the Sept. 11 terrorist attacks, there is new discussion regarding campus environment and hate speech.  Senators received a copy of the Chancellor’s report to the District Assembly and a copy of a statement distributed to the CSUSB campus.  Faculty representatives will be needed to review District policy in regard to tolerance, hate crimes, free speech, and academic freedom.
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VII. 
Business

Proposed registration overlap waiver.  This item was briefly discussed and referred to the Educational Policy Committee.


Changes in faculty positions outside of Program Review.  Pfahler suggested that Program Review priorities are being ignored as faculty members are being reassigned and rearranged on campus.  This item was referred to the Personnel Policy Committee.


The professional nature of classroom communications.  This is the same issue addressed under the District Assembly discussion of “hate speech”.  The question is, how should the Senate respond?  How can our institution address these issues?  Gomez mentioned that abusive language and behavior toward female students is also a problem.  There are two issues:  faculty behavior and student behavior, but the two are obviously tied together.  Pfahler suggested a statement by the Senate.  Simpson suggested using the State Senate as a resource for possible model language.  Salvaggio pointed out that sexual harassment by law must be reported to administration and the administration has a duty to pursue the issue.  Dr. Martinez explained that investigations have been pursued but enforcement has been difficult because some of the harassment has been done in large groups where it is difficult to identify individuals.  Ashton suggested referring the sexual harassment issues to the Affirmative Action committee.

Other.

     Rippy encouraged faculty to involve their classes in the Bookfest on October 20.

     Simpson asked why our public auditorium rooms like LA-100 and other classrooms don’t have American flags.

VIII. The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 p.m.

_______________________________       _______________________________  

Cin Greyraven, Secretary


Judith Ashton, President
